Constitutional Board of Appraisal Meeting

November 22, 2017
Following are the minutes of the regular meeting of the State Board of Appraisal held November 22, 2017, in the office of the Commissioner of School and Public Lands in the Capitol Building, Pierre, South Dakota.

Board members present: Steve Barnett, State Auditor and Ryan Brunner, Commissioner of School and Public Lands.  Also, present: Jason Lutz, Deputy State Auditor and Mike Lauritsen, Deputy Commissioner of School and Public Lands. 
The members of the Constitutional Board of Appraisal met to discuss the appraisement of:

1.  Consideration of the property commonly known as the Rushmore Building Property at Western Dakota Tech pursuant to the 2017 Legislative Session HB 1205 provide for the sale of certain surplus real estate, 10 acres more or less, in Rapid City and to provide for the deposit of the proceeds.
Commissioner Brunner called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m.

Commissioner Brunner presented information that pursuant to the 2017 Legislative Session HB 1205 provide for the sale of certain surplus real estate, 10 acres more or less, in Rapid City commonly known as the Rushmore building did not receive the minimum bid at auction.
Commissioner Brunner presented information on the extraordinary assumptions used in the appraisal process. Including the 79 year lease on 2.36 acres that would not have been an issue if a governmental entity purchased the property. A private purchaser would undertake tax liabilities without use for 79 years unless the property was replatted. Commissioner Brunner also presented information from Renner and Associates who met with the city on behalf of the state and notified the state that the property is not conforming with current city guidelines for utilities, curb and gutter, and the street on the south side is not paved. An engineering estimate of $942,212.61 was presented to bring the property into compliance. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Brunner and seconded by Auditor Barnett based on the engineering estimates to bring the property into compliance of $3,200,000. Motion Passed.
A motion was made by Commissioner Brunner and seconded by Auditor Barnett to adjourn at 11:50am. Motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,

Mike Lauritsen, Acting Secretary
